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 Digitalizing its working procedure to become more user-centric, the Revenue Department 
has abolished the hard copy requirement of certificate of registration for any tax transaction. 
Instead, the information will be exchanged via secure internet system in order to reduce the 
burden of entrepreneurs and boost efficiency, following the government’s Thailand 4.0 policy.  

 Mrs. Sommai Siriudomset, Principal Advisor on Strategic Tax Administration 
(Energy Industry) as Spokesperson of the Revenue Department, stated that “In order to 
facilitate entrepreneurs, the Revenue Department decided to abolish the use of hard copy of 
certificate of registration, memorandum of association and list of shareholders’ names.  
Instead, the aforementioned documents will be electronically linked with Department of 
Business Development (DBD) system.” 

 Mrs. Sommai also made a final remark that “The abolition of using hard copy of     
the above mentioned documents under the No Copy policy is another milestone for          
the Revenue Department towards digital transformation (RD 4.0). Moreover, this transformation 
will boost efficiency and reduce burden of entrepreneurs.” 

 For further information, please contact officers any Area Revenue offices nationwide 
or RD Intelligence Center (Tel. 1161). 
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